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OUA MEMO 00-0820-003 
MEMORANDUM 
30 July 2020 
 

To: Undersecretaries 
 Assistant Secretaries 
 Regional Directors and BARMM Education Minister 
 Bureau and Service Directors 
 Schools Division Superintendents 
 Designated Tobacco Control Coordinators 
 Designated Brief Tobacco Intervention Providers 
 Youth Formation Coordinators 
 School Heads 
  
Subject: JINGLE MAKING CONTEST FOR TOBACCO CONTROL- 

EXTENSION OF DEADLINE FOR ENTRY SUBMISSION 
 
 
 This is to formally announce that the deadline for the submission of 
entries for the Jingle Making Contest for Tobacco Control is extended to 
August 7, 2020, 11:59 pm. The details of the activity may be found at the 
OUA Memorandum No. 00-0620-0122, dated June 30, 2020, accessible at 
https://bit.ly/depedbibojingle. 
 
 A recording of the webinar-workshop organized to support interested 
contest participants through a discussion on the basic concepts of tobacco 
control and sharing of tips on making catchy jingles, may be accessed at: 
https://bit.ly/depedwebibonarep1. 
 
 The assistance of the Youth Formation Coordinators, as well as of the 
designated Tobacco Control Coordinators as per DepEd Memorandum No. 
147, s. 2018; and the designated brief tobacco intervention (BTI) providers per 
DepEd Memorandum No. 110, s. 2019, continues to be requested especially 
in promoting tobacco control activities, especially to DepEd’s learners. 

 
For information and dissemination. 
 

 
ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 

        Undersecretary 
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